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A Message from the District Governor  

Greetings to all Rotarians and Friends of Rotary in District 7410.  I am honored and ex-

cited to be the Governor of our District this year.  This month starts the Rotary year with 

many new beginnings.  My first priority is to get to know our clubs and members as we 

get ready to focus our efforts on attracting new members.  Each club in our District is 

unique and so are its members.  We have some pretty interesting Rotarians, and starting 

next month, I'd like to introduce a few each month.   

 

The Rotary theme of our new President Gary Huang is "Light up Rotary." The fireworks this year for the 

Fourth of July were also to help us launch this theme! 

 

President Gary is from Taiwan and often quotes Confucius.  One of his favorites is "it is better to light one 

small candle than to curse the darkness."  There is much wisdom in those words.  How often do we meet peo-

ple who grumble about everything around them, but never roll up their sleeves to do anything about it?  As 

Rotarians, we do something about the darkness in our communities, and so I ask each of you to join me to ig-

nite the flame of excitement and energy as we start this Rotary year together.  

 

August is membership month, and to get everyone in gear for the work ahead of us, and to capitalize on the 

success of clubs like Blakeslee, Hamlin and Winola, we've planned a membership workshop on September 

6th at the Radisson in Scranton.  Our RI Director, Julia Phelps, will be there.  Since my style is not lecture but 

rather hands on, be prepared to roll up your sleeves and get to work as this will definitely be a WORKshop 

format.  I am asking each club to send at least one representative.  There is no charge for this training event 

which will include lunch.  Additional information is available in this newsletter and in a special flyer and reg-

istration form that will be e-mailed to every Rotarian. 

 

I would like to thank each of you for all you are doing, and most especially, I want to thank all those who 

have stepped forward to take a leadership role in our District this year.  Together as a team, “Let's Light Up 

Rotary” in 2014-2015! 

 

Warm Rotary regards, 

DG Carol 

 District Events 
 

September 6 - Membership Workshop 
   Radisson, Scranton - pg. 3-4 
  
November 15 - Foundation Dinner  
    information to follow 
  
March 20-21 - (PETS) President Elect Training  
    Seminar - save the date 

   
April 24-26 - District Conference at Skytop 
  save the date 
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President - Rotary International – 2014-2015 

Gary C.K. Huang  

  
District Governor 7410 - 2014-2015 

Carol Hemphill 

364 Freytown Road 

Covington Twp., PA  18424 

570-499-7656 

Carol_hemphill@aim.com 

  

District Officers 

Barbara Huffman de Belon - DGE - 2015-2016 

Marcia Loughman - DGN - 2016-2017 

  

District Treasurer 

Paul Conforti 

  

Newsletter Editor/Public Image 

Sandy Peoples 

570-674-9006 

Peoplessa@aol.com 

  

Administrative Assistant,  

Newsletter Publisher and Webmaster 

Brenda Allen 

570-767-1187 

Rotarydistrict7410@gmail.com  

  

Assistant Governor At-Large  
Jeff Gilbert (The Stroudsburgs) 

 

Assistant Governors by Cluster  

1.  Nancy Brittain (Sayre) Athens, Sayre, 

             Towanda, Troy, Wellsboro. 

2.  George Gay (Tunkhannock), Forest City, 

 Mid Valley, Montrose, New Milford, Trail, 

 Tunkhannock, Winola. 

3.  Al Kobe (Honesdale) 

Hamlin, Hawley, Honesdale, Lords Valley, 

Milford-Matamoras, Newfoundland. 

4.  Karin-Susan Breitlauch (West End) 

Blakeslee, Mt. Pocono, Pocono Mountains, 

The Smithfields, The Stroudsburgs,  

West End. 

5.  Shane East (Mountain Top) Freeland, Hazleton,  

           Jim Thorp, Lehighton, Mountaintop,  

  Weatherly. 

6. Jeff McLaughlin (Scranton) Dunmore,   

 North Pocono, North Scranton, Scranton, 

 The Abingtons. 

7. Jerry Reisch (Dallas)  Dallas, Kingston, 

 Pittston, Plains, Plymouth, The Greater 

 Nanticoke Area, Wilkes-Barre,  

 Wyoming. 

Welcome to our new District 7410 newsletter format 
  
We always enjoy receiving feedback on the layout and content of the Dis-

trict newsletter, and we take that feedback very seriously so that we can all 

benefit from its newsworthy pages. 

  

Therefore, we have made a few changes in the newsletter to begin our new 

Rotary year, and we hope that they will enhance your enjoyment and infor-

mation gathering when you read it. 

  

Beginning this month, we have divided the newsletter into three  sec-

tions: 
Section One:  Articles from the Governor and information about other 

District past, present and future events, and world events. 

 

Section Two: Pictures and articles from our clubs on recent past 

events.  We welcome the opportunity to learn about what our clubs are do-

ing in their communities. 

 

Section Three:  We invite clubs to post pictures, articles and flyers on up-

coming events and fundraisers so that we can all be aware and support each 

other. 

  

We hope you like this new easier access to the information you are most 

interested in.  As always, we welcome your feedback. 

  

Sandy Peoples 

District PR Chair and 

Newsletter Editor 

Public Image Corner 
  

Is your Rotary Club the best kept secret in your hometown?  It doesn't have to 

be that way.  All you need is a Publicity Plan, and we have a plan to help 

you create one.    

  

Publicity Session at the Membership Workshop - Plan to attend the District 

Membership Workshop at the Radisson in Scranton from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 

p.m. on Saturday, September 6, 2014.  We will have a special session on Pub-

licity and Rotary's Public Image.  You will leave the training event with 

knowledge and a written worksheet on how to create a PR plan, how to take 

eye-catching photos, how to write succinct and publishable articles and cap-

tions, how to gather the resources you will need to carry out your plan, how to 

contact media sources to help you get the word out, and much, much more. 

  

So don't keep your club's light under a bushel.  Create a plan to make sure that 

everyone in your town knows there is a Rotary Club and learns about the 

many wonderful things that you do.  You will gain members and community 

support.  Hope to see you at the Radisson.  We will be the guests of District 

Governor Carol Hemphill who is providing a coffee hour and lunch for this 

very important event.  We look forward to seeing you there.  

  

All the best, 

Sandy Peoples 
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Rotary District 7410 – Membership Workshop 

District Governor Carol Hemphill and District Membership Chair Karin Breitlauch are pleased to announce a Mem-

bership Workshop on September 6 from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. at the Radisson, 700 Lackawanna Avenue, Scran-

ton.  Morning coffee and lunch will be provided at no cost to participants. Our special guest speaker will be Rotary 

International Director, Julia Phelps.  We will also have an opportunity to vote on proposed changes to the District 

by-laws. Each club is being asked to send at least one representative, but all are welcome to attend.  Registration is 

helpful for planning purposes and forms are available at www.rotarydistrict7410.org.  For more information, please 

call Membership Chair Karin at 610-390-0351 or e-mail: ksbvet@ptd.net.  Please register by August 31. 

http://www.rotarydistrict7410.org/
tel:610-390-0351
mailto:ksbvet@ptd.net
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Woodlands Inn & Resort Supports Polio Eradication 

  

In 2009, the late Mark Kornfeld owner of the Woodlands Inn & Resort, became aware of Rotary International’s 

Polio Eradication effort. At that time, Mr. Kornfeld established a Polio Eradication fundraiser at the Evolution 

Lounge at the Woodlands. Since that time, Mr. Kornfeld’s efforts raised more than $8,000 for Rotary Interna-

tional’s Polio Eradication fund. At a recent meeting of the Plains Rotary Club, Mark’s son Mitch Kornfeld pre-

sented a check for $1,000 for Polio eradication to District 7410 Rotary Foundation Chair Paul Muczynski.  
 

PDG Paul F. Muzynski, Chair 

District Foundation Committee 

Rotary District 7410 

Tel 570.825.4724 

www.rotarydistrict7410.org 

Pictured L-R: Plains Rotarians Gino Bartoli, Tom Malloy, 
Club President Frank Dominick, Paul, and Mitch 

While at the Rotary International Convention in Sydney, Australia,  
DG Carol made some new friends! 
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YOUTH EXCHANGE PROGRAM 2015-16  LONG TERM EXCHANGE 

 

Rotary’s Long-Term Exchange program presents opportunities for high school students to advance their educa-

tion, become a better person, and contribute to world understanding by allowing them to attend school in a differ-

ent country for one year.    

 

Here are the Qualifications for the Long-Term Exchange Program 
 

• Students should be above average academic standing.  

 

• Students should be good ambassadors for their town, for Rotary, and for their country. They should possess a 

pleasant personality and have the ability to communicate clearly with other people. 

 

• Students should possess well-rounded personalities with an ability to think through their problems and the 

stresses of living in a foreign environment. 

 

• Students should have an inquiring mind and be actively interested in their own environment, in the world in gen-

eral and in world problems. 

 

• Students should be well-adjusted, particularly in their family relationships, and  

active in their community through sports, hobbies, youth activities or church affairs. 

 

• Students should not be older than 18 1⁄2 years old when they depart in July or August. Rotary encourages stu-

dents to take their sophomore or junior year abroad. In this way, they return to their American high school for at 

least one year before graduating.  

 

Applications for the Youth Exchange Outbound Students for 2015-16 are due October 31, 2014. 

Mail three (3) original copies of the application, with all signatures in BLUE ink.  Include with the application the 

application checklist, Outbound Student Rules, Independent Travel Rules and Country Selection List.  Be sure to 

keep a copy of the application for your files, and have the student applicant do the same. 

 

All documents can be found on the ESSEX website Home Page at www.exchangestudent.org . These are the ON-

LY application documents that will be accepted.  The application documents must be complete in order to be con-

sidered for an interview.  Please work with your student applicant to ensure that all the forms are completed accu-

rately and signed appropriately. REMEMBER BLUE ink. 

 

The application fee, $200, plus the Club Fee, $ 500, are to be included with the applications. 

Applications will be reviewed for completeness.  Candidates will be called for an Interview time.  Interviews will 

be held on November 15 at the Ramada Inn, in Clarks Summit. 

 

Remember that each club that sponsors an Outbound student, will be a host to an Inbound student.  If you have 

any questions, please call.   

 

Melissa M. Saxon, District Chair, Youth Exchange Program 

327 Crane Road 

Shavertown, PA  18708 

Home- 570-696-1745       

Cell- 570-852-9591      

Saxonm5@hotmail.com 

http://www.exchangestudent.org/
mailto:Saxonm5@hotmail.com
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF THE STROUDSBURGS 

(From left)  Leslie Perryman and Dr. Faith Waters of 

Street2Feet Outreach Center accept a $4,000 gift from Ro-

tarians John Hoback, Stroudsburgs Club President, and 

Holley Kearns, Chairman of the Club’s Murder Mystery 

Auction.  The gift represents funds raised through the Ro-

tary Club’s auction held in March at the Shawnee 

Inn.  The Club dedicated this year’s auction to addressing 

the problems of homelessness and hunger in Monroe 

County.   

 

Laura Goss has served as our club’s secre-

tary  since July 1, 1996.  Her dedication and 

commitment to the club has been much appre-

ciated, and she looks forward to being in-

volved in other areas of the club.  Thank you 

Laura for your service! 

 

Homeless Initiative Check Presentation 

Rotarian of the Year 
Being a past Rotarian of the year, Holley Kearns was 

honored to help announce the 2014 Rotarian of the 

Year.  This Rotarian truly lives the saying – “Service 

Above Self”.  A few words that describer her: 

Calming, Energetic, Vibrant, Helpful, and above 

all Advocate.   

 

Rotarian Ginny Kirkwood had this to say about the 

recipient:  "She lives her life so that her children can 

tell their children that she not only stood for some-

thing wonderful, but that she acted upon it!" 
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF THE STROUDSBURGS 

 

Service above Self - Each year, our Rotary Club is pleased to honor four college-bound students for their volun-

teer work and community service during their high school years by granting each of them a $750.00 scholarship. 

 

The candidates were nominated by their guidance counselors and principals (from their respective schools) from 

Stroudsburg High School, East Stroudsburg High School – South and Notre Dame High School.  

 

College Scholarship- The student selected will best exemplify the Rotary 4 Way Test: 

 

Is it the TRUTH?  Is it FAIR to all concerned?  Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

 

The Scholarship will be in the amount of $500 per school year for each chosen student.  The scholarship is antici-

pated to be provided to the student for each year that they are attending their school of choice.  The maximum 

number of years that a student would receive the annual award is 4 years. 

 

This year’s recipients are below: 

Lindsay Mae Lacey who also received the Service Above 
Self Scholarship.  She is from Notre Dame HS.  Pictured 
with President John Hoback, her mom and Service Above 
Self Chair Ernie Rydell.   

2013 College Scholarship Recipient Samantha Howarth 
Service Above Self Scholarship Recipients: Roisin 
O'Dowd, Shannon Lyons and Patrick Leggieri from East 
Stroudsburg South High School; 2014 College Scholar-
ship Recipient Emelia Chamberlain from Stroudsburg 
High School pictured with Rotary Club Of The Strouds-
burgs Youth Service Chair Jessica C. Peetz. 
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF NORTH SCRANTON 
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF HAZLETON 

Hazleton Rotary Club Enjoys Night Out at RailRiders Baseball Game 

 

The Hazleton Rotary Club and their family and friends recently enjoyed a night out at the RailRiders baseball 

game. Thanks to President-Elect Ron for a great evening!!!! 

At the RailRiders - Friday Night Out 

Rosalie and Champ 

A Future Rotarian Meets 
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF TRAIL 
  

Bill Speare shared photos from his re-

cent trip to national parks in Canada and 

Lake Louise. 

Chateau Fairmont at Lake 

Louise  

Banff National Park wildlife overpasses above the roads. 

Using a variety of techniques to monitor the crossings over 

the last 25 years, scientists report that 10 species of large 

mammals (including deer, elk, black bear, grizzly bear, 

mountain lion, wolf, moose, and coyote) have used the 24 

crossings in Banff a total of 84,000 times as of January 

2007. 

Black and Blond Bears 

CHRISTY MATHEWSON DAYS 

Factoryville 

August 8-9, 2014 

 

Events for this year’s celebration begin 

on Friday, August 8th for a group seat-

ing at the Rail Riders game (Tix $10).  The annual 

6K race starts with registration at 7:30 a.m. on Satur-

day, August 9th.  The parade will begin at 5:00 p.m. 

on College Avenue and end where the concessions, 

kids games and entertainment are held at the Christy 

Mathewson Park. And to end the day’s activities with 

a bang,  

Christy Mathewson Days also includes fireworks at 

the Joint Municipal Park on Creek Road where the 

new playground is located. The fireworks display be-

gins at 9:00 p.m. 

More Info on Factoryville.org 

 

The Trail Rotary Club will have its annual bake sale 

and raffle baskets down at the park. Come take a 

chance on winning the large wine raffle basket and /

or the popular Monster High Doll basket filled with 

dolls, outfits, playset furniture and DVD movie. 
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF WILKES-BARRE   
 

(Cont. on next page) 
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF WILKES-BARRE   
 

(Cont. from previous page) 



 

 

_______________________________________________________________________ 
Page 15  

THE ROTARY CLUB OF HAZLETON 
  

  

 

Jim Thorpe Rotary GhostWalks in Old Mauch Chunk are Back Again 

  
Interest has soared over the years for the GhostWalks from one guide doing 12 or 14 walks in October to six 

guides scheduled for over 90 walks within 16 weeks.  Last year alone we entertained nearly 900 men, women and chil-

dren, even with some bad weather.   

 

Come join a costumed GhostGuide Friday and Saturday evening (and Sundays in October) from September 5 thru De-

cember 20 for a one-mile, one-hour roundtrip walk on Broadway to hear intriguing tales of reported ghoulish encounters 

and stories of historic properties and people.  These all-outdoor (and consequently weather sensitive) walks gather 15 

minutes prior to scheduled departure in the small conference room downstairs at the Inn at Jim Thorpe, 24 Broadway.   

 

Walk-ins are welcome, space available, but reservations are strongly recommended to avoid disappointment, call 570 

325-2346.  Adults are $10; children, 7-12, just $5.  

 

While not frightening, walks are not recommended for children 6 and under.  Private group walks are available at certain 

times for a minimum of 10 adults.   

 

Friday walks in September, November and December start at 8 p.m., Octobers, 7 & 8:30 p.m.  Saturday walks in Sep-

tember, November, and December also start generally at 7 & 8:30, October, add 7:15 and 8:45.  

 

Check our website, www.jimthorprotary.org/GhostWalks.cfm for exact dates and times.  There's lots more to do in Jim 

Thorpe, so make a day or weekend out of it.  See things to do t www.jimthorpe.org.  All proceeds benefit the many 

youth-oriented projects the club supports.  Identify yourself to the Rotarian GhostHost as a 7410er for a dollar off dis-

count for each walker.  See you at the Inn!   

 

THE ROTARY CLUB OF JIM THORPE 

tel:570%20325-2346
tel:570%20325-2346
http://www.jimthorprotary.org/GhostWalks.cfm
http://www.jimthorpe.org/
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF FOREST CITY 
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF HAZLETON 

The Hazleton Rotary Club is pleased to announce that DBI Services has once again agreed to be the Brewmaster Level sponsor 

for its annual High Mounain Craft Beer Festival.  Additional sponsors are First General Services of NEPA-Beer Tent Sponsor 

and George J. Hayden Electric Communications-Assistant Brewmaster .  Additional sponsors are Best Western Genetti Inn & 

Suites and The Beer Stop. In kind services are being provided by Citizens Printing.  

 

The  Rotary Club  invites you to join us for a unique experience, the 3nd annual High Mountain Craft Beer Festival, which will 

take place on Saturday, August 9, 2014 4:00PM-8:00PM at Best Western Genetti Inn & Suites, 1341 North Church Street, Haz-

leton.  Proceeds will benefit the Hazleton Rotary Club Community Service Projects.   

 

The focus of this Festival is the promotion of craft beers and the brewers that create them.  According to the Brewers Associa-

tion, an American craft brewer is small, independent and traditional.  There will be a variety of different craft beers available for 

tasting at the High Mountain Craft Beer Festival.    

 

Beer vendors include  Verrastro’s Beer Distributors, Turkey Hill Brewery, Berwick Brewery, Banko North, Resort Distributors, 

Northeast Eagle and Ace.  Some of the craft beers to be available(subject to change) are Troegs Perpetual IPA and Double Boc, 

Yards, Shipyard, Anchor, Appalachian, Koni Ludwig and Longboard, Apple-Ahh-Rita, Old Dominion DDIPA, Session Red, 

Goose Island Sofie, Yuengling Summer, Susquehanna, Magic Hat #9, Murphy Red, Wyerbacher White Sun and Last Chance, 

Amstel Light and Radler, Great Lake, Shiner Bock, Lancaster and Kuka Banana Brown. 

 

Festival Co-Chair Gene Acri adds, “The Luzerne County Brewers, which promotes “Better Brewing Through Education & 

Training” will do a demonstration on beer making.  This will  include brewing some beers and offering them for tasting.” 

 

There will be no charge for the beer tasting-it is part of the entry fee. The first 500 entrants will receive a free beer koozie, com-

pliments of  The Beer Stop. 

 

A variety of food items, that go well with beer, such as bratwurst,   German hot dog, potato pancakes served with sour cream or 

applesauce, pizza, nachos & cheese, chicken chip steak and cheese on a French roll and cole slaw will be available for purchase 

from Best Western Genetti’s. 

 

Entertainment will be provided by  Ostrich Hat, who have quickly become one of the premier cover bands in Northeastern Penn-

sylvania.  They guarantee a great time with their 

high energy show. 

 

Chairwoman Dorothy Anderson adds, “I wanted 

to add a few fun adventures to this year’s Beer-

fest and have invited representatives from the 

The Cigar Box, Damsel in Defense, Jeff Lewis 

Photo Artist, Mary Kay Cosmetics, Greyhound 

Rescue and The Salvaged Soiree to take part in 

the festivities. 

 

Tickets are $20.00 in advance, $25.00 at the 

gate that day and designated drivers (non drink-

ing) are $5.00.  You must be 21 years of age to 

attend. 

 

Tickets can be purchased in advance by going 

online to hazletonrotary@ticketleap.com, Best 

Western Genetti’s, 454-2494, The Beer Stop or 

any Rotary Club member. 

 

Enjoy an afternoon out at an event that is the 

perfect opportunity for beer aficionados, beer 

lovers and the casual beer drinker to discover 

and taste new brews.  

Photo L to R:    Tim Genetti, Rotary Club President; Dorothy Anderson, 
Beerfest 2014 Chairwomen; Neal DeAngelo DBI Services and Rotary 
Member; Neal DeAngelo III, DBI Services and Bill Genetti, Best Western 
Genetti Inn and Suites.  Gene Acri, Festival Co-Chair was not available 
for photo. 
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF DALLAS 
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District 7410  June, 2014 Club Attendance New Rotarians 

 

Hawley  Suzanne Rowe 

 

Honesdale  Stephen Moulton 

 

Jim Thorpe  John Evans 

 

Lehighton  Connie Ahner 

   Rocky Ahner 

 

Mid-Valley  Michelle Valvano 

 

Montrose  Laura Holbrook 

   Michelle Kowalewski 

   Randall Schuster 

   Jeffrey Strohl 

 

Mountaintop William Fraser 

 

Tunkhannock Kimberly Kenley 

   Michael Perlock 

Club 

Total 

Mem. 

New 

Mem. 

June At-

tend. 

Abingtons 55   0% 

Athens 14   0.00% 

Blakeslee 13   0.00% 

Dallas 42   65.00% 

Dunmore 15   0.00% 

Forest City Area 14   0.00% 

Freeland 6   0.00% 

Greater Nanticoke 
Area 13   50.00% 

Hamlin 23   0.00% 

Hawley 20 1 54.00% 

Hazleton 86   0.00% 

Honesdale 38 1 62.00% 

Jim Thorpe 22 1 0.00% 

Kingston 25   0.00% 

Lehighton 8 2 90.00% 

Mid-Valley  8 1 54.00% 

Milford-Matamoras 26   45.00% 

Montrose 20 4 61.00% 

Mountaintop 13 1  0.00% 

Mt. Pocono 14   0.00% 

New Milford 11   0.00% 

Newfoundland 41   72.00% 

North Pocono 18   0.00% 

North Scranton 23  80.00% 

Pittston 9   0.00% 

Plains 24   0.00% 

Plymouth 19   0.00% 

Pocono Mountains, 
The (Buck Hill Falls) 21   63.00% 

Sayre 12   63.00% 

Scranton 36   0.00% 

Smithfields  17   64.00% 

Stroudsburgs 98   0.00% 

Towanda 17   62.00% 

Trail  13   65.00% 

Troy 25   47.00% 

Tunkhannock 58  2 0.00% 

Weatherly 8   0.00% 

Wellsboro 51   0.00% 

West End 26   65.38% 

Wilkes-Barre 28   0.00% 

Winola 20   0.00% 

Wyoming 16   0.00% 

There are still many clubs that are not reporting attend-

ance.  Please be sure to enter this monthly. 

 

If you have not done so please, update your new officers.   

Remind your members to update their address, phone 

numbers and email addresses whenever necessary.   

 

If you need any help in doing any of these things, please 

do not hesitate to contact me via phone:  570-767-1187 or 

by email:  rotarydistrict7410@gmail.com.  Thanks for 

your help in making my job easier. 

 

Brenda Allen, 

Administrative Assistant 

mailto:rotarydistrict7410@gmail.com

